
 

 

KGES SDMC MEETING  

Date: November 10, 2022 
Time: 3:30 pm – 4:00 pm  
Facilitator: Mr. M. Collins, Principal  
 
SDMC Member attendance: 

Marques Collins, Principal Yolanda Dailey, Teacher Anna Quiroz, Administrative Assistant 
Altoya Robertson, Teacher  Kenneth Williams, Business Partner   
Simone Hall, Teacher Erica Alcantar, Parent   

 
Welcome & Member Introduction 
 
Mr. Collins began the meeting at 3:30 pm. He welcomed the community members and SDMC members and opened the floor for 
introductions.  
 

I. Scholastic Book Fair  
 
Mr. Collins informed the committee about the success of the Scholastic Book Fair. Parents and students were able to purchase books 
and other items before school, during their magnet period and after school. This is first book fair in the last 3 years.  
 

I. PEIMS Snapshot Oct. 28 Final Enrollment; Staff Position updates per impact; Current Vacancies  
 
Mr. Collins explained that we were 100 students short of our projected enrollment of 450 students for the 2022-2023 school year. 
He explained how the shortage decreased his budget by $200,000 which resulted in the loss of a second-grade teacher. We are still 
in need of a certified first grade teacher.  
 
Ms. Lanier, Magnet Coordinator and Mr. Collins will be attending a job fair on Saturday, November 12, 2022, at Hattie Mae White 
Building from 9am – Noon, to recruit for one first grade teacher and Special Ed. BSC teacher.  
 

II. Special Education/State Conservation Campus Visit  
 
The Special Education State Conservation Campus visit will be held on Wednesday, November 16, 2022.  
 

III. 2022-2023 SIP & CIP  
 

Mr. Collins informed the committee that the English version of the SIP has been uploaded to the website, but we are awaiting 
Spanish translation to be uploaded in the near future. Mr. Collins explained that we are a Title 1 school, and we are giving certain 
funding because of it. He explained that the CIP is an activity fund used to pay for things such as buses for field lessons and other 
campus activities. The updated CIP is due on November 18, 2022.  
 

IV. Questions\Updates  
 
Mr. Collins opened the floor for Q and A. Ms. Alcantar asked if we knew of any places giving our Turkeys. Mr. Collins responded by 
informing her that Mr. Osborne, Wraparound Specialist, is working with community partners to deliver Turkey dinners for 20 of our 
families here at the Garden. 
 
 Mr. Collins provided an update regarding Christmas schedule and planning an employee Holiday Fellowship at Pappas.  
 

V. Community Member Updates/Remarks  
 
No updates.  
 
Mr. Collins called for Benediction.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 4:00 pm  


